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AGENDA ITEM 4 
 

TRANSPORT FOR LONDON 

AUDIT COMMITTEE 

SUBJECT: ANNUAL AUDIT FEE 2011/12 

DATE: 2 MARCH 2011 

1 PURPOSE AND DECISION REQUIRED 

1.1 The purpose of this paper is to inform the Committee of the Annual Audit Fee 
proposed by KPMG for the audit of the Corporation and Group Financial 
statements for the year ending 31 March 2012.  A letter from KPMG is attached 
at Appendix 1. This letter deals with fees for the Corporation and Group audits 
only, and does not include fees for the audit of subsidiary company financial 
statements. This is in line with Audit Commission requirements. 

2 BACKGROUND 

2.1 The proposed indicative fee for the audit of the Group and Corporation financial 
statements for the year ended 31 March 2012 is £301,000.  This represents a 
reduction of £10,010 compared with that for the previous year.  

2.2 There is also no increase for the impact of inflation, and efficiencies have been 
identified by KPMG and passed on to TfL. 

2.3 KPMG has not proposed an increase in the audit fee for the Whole of 
Government Accounts submission.   

2.4 In May 2010, the Audit Commission instructed auditors to cease work on Use of 
Resources assessments for 2009/10.  A new approach to value for money audit 
work is in place for 2010/11, and the Audit Commission has now released 
guidance.  KPMG is now planning the audit work required for the value for 
money conclusion for 2010/11, and it is therefore not possible to agree a fee for 
2011/12 at this time. 

3 RECOMMENDATION 
3.1 The Committee is asked to NOTE the fee proposals. 

4 CONTACT 
 
4.1 Contact:  Stephen Critchley, Chief Finance Officer 

Number: 020 7126 4871 
Email  StephenCritchley@tfl.gov.uk 
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